The Royal Report

Bishop Reding honors top scholars

BY MARK LAFRAMBOISE & RYAN PYNE Bishop Reding School news

Thursday, Oct. 26th, Bishop Reding Secondary School held the annual Academic Awards ceremony.

The following are Halton Hills residents receiving awards:

 Grade 12 High Average Award: Cheryl Kingsmill, first; Jennifer Kim, third

• Grade 11 High Average Award: Peter Bukovcan, first; David Penney, third

• Grade 10 High Average Award: Peter Lehman, second. He also received the St. Augustine Prize; Joseph Mathieson, third

• Grade 9 High Average Award: Joyce Kim, second; Anna Szostakowska, third and the St. Francis Xavier Prize.

• Father J. Fergus Duffy Award: Laura Kelly

• Mary Whelan Memorial Award: Cara McGilloway

• R.J. McCarthy Award: Ryan Figueiredo • Euclid Waterloo Mathematics Contest:

Maciej Hatta, second Cayley Waterloo Mathematics Contest: Meghan Moroney, second and Daniela Pirraglia, third

• St. Francis Xavier Prize: Amanda Voros and Ryan Pyne

Congratulations to all award recipients from the Halton Hills area.

After going 1-1 in the last two games of the regular season, the senior football team played Oakville Trafalgar last Friday in playoff action. Onel Martino led the team with three touchdowns followed by Mike

Long with two and Kyle Grant with one to lead the Royals to a 41-13 win.

The senior girls basketball team had one of their best games of the season with a thrilling 30-29 victory over Oakville Trafalgar. The senior girls also won the Aldershot Invitational this past weekend. After defeating E.C. Drury and Aldershot, they took the championship with a 54-25 victory over Burlington Central. Amy Prisniak's amazing passing directed the offence while Eva Sitarz and Venessa Bouskill played some stellar defence. Merdith Murph, Chantal Desroches, Joanna Sitarz and Alicia New were the top scorers. Great job girls.

The senior boys volleyball team finished their season on a positive note with great dedication.

As many of Bishop Reding's sports' teams conclude their regular season play and enter the playoffs, all students are encouraged to get out and support Bishop Reding's Royals.

Academics are also at full speed at Bishop Reding as we reach the middle of the first semester and the approach of mid-term report cards.

Blood clinic on Nov. 20

All blood types, especially group O, are needed at the Canadian Blood Services blood donor clinic, 1-8 p.m. on Monday, Nov. 20, at Holy Cross Church, 224 Maple Ave. Health individuals, between the ages of 17 and 70 can give blood every 56 days, although first time donors must be 60 years of age or younger.

People

Caring

LAUGH TO LEARN

The first training video for teenagers

WHO SAID IT CAN'T BE FUN TO LEARN!!! TIRED OF THOSE **BORING BOOKS??**



Using humour & covering topics like Homework Practices, Essay Writing, Note Taking, Speech Making & Time Management.

LAUGH TO LEARN...

Laugh to Learn was developed by High school teacher John Hatzifotis, Engineering technician Ken Gillies & Neil Muscott, one of Canada's top corporate speakers & is designated to EDUCATE as well as ENTERTAIN WARNING!!! Kids may actually enjoy themselves while learning. Visit WWW.LAUGHTOLEARN.COM to learn about ordering!!!

AVAILABLE AT THE PARTY HUT, GEORGETOWN MARKETPLACE

WWW.LAUGHTOLEARN.COM



Books & Gifts for Life's Journey

A place where time slows down. Best Sellers in •Fiction •Health •Wellness •Women's Studies and Self Realization

Books on Spirituality in Christian, Eastern and Native Traditions

Music to relax to, scents to fill the air, jewellery to adorn the body and many other accessories & gifts for those quiet moments.

NOW OPEN

110 Mill St. (Beside the Cellar Cafe) 702-7732 0000000000000000



OSLER HEALTH Georgetown



We want to know what you think!

Have you recently had a baby? Are you expecting a baby? Are you planning a family soon?

William Osler Health Centre is committed to delivering the best Obstetrical care to both babies and moms. We want to be your family's hospital of choice for health care services when its time to have your baby.

We want to hear from our community and are looking for people interested in talking in a group setting about the prenatal, postnatal and hospital services that are important to you.

You are invited to take part in one of two upcoming Focus Group Sessions:

Date: Tuesday November 21, 2000 or Time: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Sunday November 26, 2000 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 pm

Boardroom Location:

William Osler Health Centre Georgetown Hospital Campus 1 Princess Anne Drive Georgetown

To register, please call the Community Relations Office, Georgetown Hospital Campus at 905 873-0111 ext. 514 by Wednesday November 15.

Everyone is welcome! Your feedback is important to us, regardless of where you gave birth, or where you plan to give birth!

THE REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF HALTON

NOTICE OF COMPLETION GEORGETOWN WATER PURIFICATION PLANT IMPROVEMENTS CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT

The Regional Municipality of Halton proposes to install a filtration process at the Georgetown Water Purification Plant to address coloured water problems in the water distribution system. The addition of filtration at this site will involve the construction of a new building to house the filters and auxiliary equipment, including facilities to dispose of waste wash-water that would be produced during backwashing of the proposed filters.

This project has been carried out in accordance with Schedule 'B' of the Class Environmental Assessment (EA) for Municipal Water and Wastewater Projects. Subject to comments received as a result of this notice, and the receipt of necessary approvals, the Regional Municipality of Halton proposes to proceed with the design and construction of this project for completion by early 2002.

The project report is available for review during normal business hours at the following locations:

Region of Halton: - Planning and Public Works Department and Regional Clerk 1151 Bronte Road, Oakville, L6M 3L1

Town of Halton Hills: - Town Clerk 1 Halton Hills Drive, Georgetown

Georgetown Public Library: - Adult Non-Fiction Section 9 Church Street, Georgetown

Interested persons should provide written comments to J. A. MacDonald, Special Studies Engineer, at the Regional Municipality of Halton by December 13, 2000. If concerns regarding this project cannot be resolved in discussion with the Region, a person may request that the Minister of the Environment "bump up" this project to a Schedule 'C' Class EA or an Individual EA.

Requests to change the status of this project must be received by the Minister at the address below by December 13, 2000 with a copy sent to the Regional Municipality of Halton Clerk. If, by December 13, 2000, there are no requests to "bump up" this project, the Regional Municipality of Halton will proceed with the project as outlined in the project report.

Hon. Dan Newman Minister of the Environment 135 St. Clair Avenue West, 15th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4V 1P5



Regional Clerk Regional Municipality of Halton 1151 Bronte Road Oakville, Ontario L6M 3L1 www.region.halton.on.ca

This Notice issued November 10, 2000